
CGNE Leadership Meeting #3: 7/21/2022; 4:00 PM: https://www.cgne-tucson.org/

Attendance: MG: Michael Geddis, President: 2253 E. Mitchell St, (520) 396-0761; Michael.G.CGNE@gmail.com

CS: Cynthia Sorrensen, Vice President: 2241 E. Silver St, ; CLSorrensen@gmail.com

BE: Ben Elias, Secretary, 2625 N. Wilson Ave. (520) 260-8007; BenEliasTucson@gmail.com

AL: Andy Laurenzi, 2142 E. Water St, alauren33@gmail.com

Admin:

● Meeting called to order at 4:08 PM.

● Treasurer: After previously acknowledging the resignation of Kirsteen Anderson as Treasurer, per her email

correspondence dated 06/07/2022, officers met on 06/09/2022 and recognized the need to fill the vacant

seat. After collecting nominations from the neighborhood listserv, AL self-nominated and the remaining

officers needed to vote on the appointment to the officer role of Treasurer. MG, CS, BE all aye vote, no nay

votes. Andrew Laurenzi seated as Treasurer for CGNE Neighborhood Association. Officers discussed the

merits of being able to accept membership dues by check and Zelle as a digital form of payment instead of

PayPal or other services that may have percentages of the money taken to rendering the service. AL to

investigate. BE and AL to take appropriate paperwork to sign AL onto the CGNE accounts at Chase Bank.

● Next Neighborhood Meeting: Rough idea is to meet every other month and invite the whole neighborhood

to attend. Plan on meeting for our next meeting in September as a whole neighborhood. Official date set

for 09/10/2022 at 9AM located at Conner Park.

● Grant Rd Coalition: BE noted that there has been correspondence from adjoining neighborhood

associations that form the Grant Rd Coalition. Former president Brian Silverstein has represented CGNE is

coalition representation, BE to take lead on representing and communicating CGNE needs going forward,

unless another neighborhood representative comes forward to fill that role. BE said he can pass along

relevant Grant Rd Phase 5&6 Plans for our officers to review, need for neighborhood to weigh in on

priorities (i.e. green space).

● Newsletter: Victoria Mills working on a Welcome Packet for new residents who have moved into CGNE,

officers contact information will be updated. This information will also be included in the paper mailing of

the newsletter.

● Speed Bumps: BE noted that his wife Chelsea Blue has submitted a request to DTM to fill out a petition for

multiple speed bumps to be installed along Wilson Ave between Copper St and Glenn St. 60% of adjoining

property owners or renters need to sign to approve the installation of speed bumps or any other speed

mitigation techniques through the Neighborhood Traffic Management Program. Speed trailers will be set

on both side of the streets to collect data on speeds and traffic counts along Wilson.
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